CS for SB 121\W (3/13/09) 
compared with CS for SB 121 \P (3/9/09).
“An act relating to energy audits of public facilities and to energy efficiency for public facilities with the intent of reducing state operating costs.”

The following five changes have been made to the CS for SB 121\P based on feedback provided by experts and committee members at its first hearing on Monday, Mar. 9, 2009. All changes have been requested and/or approved by Dept. of Transportation & Public Facilities and Alaska Energy Authority.
Changes to the bill:
1. 
The Dept. of Transportation & Public Facilities has requested that the database be updated annually, rather than every 10 years. This can be done simply by having individual building managers update data based on their utility bills. If substantial inefficiencies are found in a facility, then an energy audit and potential retrofit will be scheduled for that facility. The only difference here is an annual update.
2. 
All facilities (not just heated facilities) shall be retrofitted and eligible for performance contract retrofit projects. DOT asked that ALL facilities be eligible for performance contracting, regardless of whether or not they are heated and the section regarding retrofitting was also adjusted for consistency. (Lighting projects still must be as efficient as possible while meeting federal guidelines; however the department felt it important for all buildings to be evaluated and eligible for retrofits.)

3. 
The reference to the International Energy Conservation Code (IECC) was removed and the bill now states that: Facilities will be made to meet or exceed the most recently published edition of the ASHRAE/IESNA standard 90.1 as published by the American Society of Heating, Refrigerating and Air-Conditioning Engineers. ASHRAE is more typically used for commercial facilities and also does a much better job at addressing Alaska’s climate conditions, while still meeting the same basic guidelines found in the IECC. Although the IECC embodies ASHRAE, it only recognizes 3 climatic zones which is insufficient for the entire state of Alaska. (For the point of definitions, IESNA refers to the Illuminating Engineering Society of North America).
4. 
The decision to postpone a retrofit due to lack of cost-effectiveness was modified to add a provision that this decision may be based in part on whether or not the department would be able to meet a return on investment within 15 years after project completion.

5. 
The energy use index language found in Sec. 44.83.955, was adjusted to better define the energy use index and the database. The Alaska Energy Authority shall establish an energy use index to measure energy consumption. The database they prepare will be made up of energy use index data for each facility. These changes did not alter content, just provided for better clarity through definition.

